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Memo # U2021-010 
22 Oct 2020 

 
Memo to : The University Community 
 
Subject : Areté OIC 
 
 
We would like to inform the community that Dr Ma Mercedes T Rodrigo, Executive 
Director of the Areté, will be on emergency leave from 22 — 28 October 2020. 
 
Dr Ricardo G Abad, Artistic Director of the Areté will be Officer-in-Charge during her 
absence. 
 
For your guidance. 
 
 

Roberto C Yap SJ 
President 


